## Report from Sam and Annie Varughese Missionaries to India.

August 1,2021.

## "The name of the LORD is a strong tower: the righteous runneth into it, and is safe" (pro.18:10)

Dear Pastor and the church.

Greetings in the name of our Lord and Saviour Jesus Christ. Since my last letter on July 1, we have visited a few mor churches in Cincinnati, area. All the Pastors have been so kind in giving us the Sunday morning services to give a report and preach the WORD. What a blessing to have the wonderful time of fellowship and worship the Lord. I talk to all our churches and preachers. In some of those churches are given permission to get together on Sunday morning worship. But the maximum number who can attend the service is 15, including the Pastor.

So, they have a Zoom meeting together on Sunday evening, Wednesday evening and Friday evening. Praise God for this technology. I also preach to them often from Cincinnati. In some of the States in India the situation is under control. But in some States, it's still bad. They are predicting a third wave of it soon! Total number death in our Bhilwara Church is three. We are grieved by it but thank God for a living hope that we have.

I plan on preaching to some more of my supporting churches before we return to India. We thank God for the Christian love and fellowship we have with these longtime friends and churches. Our plan to return to India before the end of the year is still on, provided that the covid situation improves and the travel ban lifted to start regular flights. We would appreciate your prayers for our safe return. We love you all. Once again thanking you for your faithful supports and prayer. May the grace of our Lord be with all.

Yours in His Service,
Sam and Annie.
<a href="mailto:emsksv@yahoo.com">emsksv@yahoo.com</a>
<a href="mailto:Ph.281-818-9924">Ph.281-818-9924</a>

<sup>\*</sup>I am sending an updated picture of both of us for your missionary board

<sup>\*</sup>Also a massage I preached recently.